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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

May 8, 2001

Ric Weinschenk Builders

60 Willow Lane

Portland, ME  04103

RE:
Whaleback Road, Peaks Island  - 089-F-002  - IR-1 zone

Dear Ric,

I am in receipt of your permit application  received on April 24, 2001.   I also appreciate your time that you stopped in our office to help explain the complexities of this construction project.  Based on all this information,  I am denying your application for two reasons as outlined below.

First, you are not meeting the maximum height requirement of 35 feet [section 14- 145.5(6)].  Your proposed height would be approximately  41 feet.   I am basing that interpretation on the existing grade around the existing structure.  I am considering the very elaborate, existing bunker a structure.  I do not believe that it serves as just a foundation for this proposed single family dwelling.  It is an actual bunker (Battery Craven) with internal walls and rooms.  Although it is true that loam has been mounded up and  around it for purposes of war- time concealment, I believe that it is a structure in itself.  Therefore the entering grades around this concealed bunker, should more accurately be used for the grade base measurements than the roof of the bunker. 

Secondly,  the proposed pool is located within the front yard.  Section 14-432 states that no swimming pool shall be sited in the front yard.  It does not state the required front yard.  There is a difference. The definition (section 14-47) of  “yard, front” is, “a yard adjoining the front lot line, extending between side lot lines, the depth of which shall be the least distance between the front lot line and any structure.”   A further reading of the rear and side yards definitions show that your pool would be considered to be within the front yard and not the side yard. 

Please note that you have the right to appeal my interpretations under section 14-472.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to do so.  I have included all the information that you would need to file an appeal.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Cc:
Kamath Enterprises c/o Dr. Brian Pereira, 54 Rowena Rd., Newton, MA  02459


Mark Adelson, Housing and Neighborhood Services


Alex Jaegerman, Planning 


Sarah Hopkins, Planning


Jay Reynolds, Planning


Penny Littell, Corporation Counsel


Tom Fortier, Peaks Island Co-ordinator
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